


Riverside Park Tournament Rules 
 

All tournaments are to be approved by the Recreation Department and potentially other City 
of Haverhill Departments based on tournament scope and desires. Event permit will not be 
issued until all necessary paperwork including a certificate of insurance has been turned in to 
the Haverhill Recreation Department. Violation of any of the following park rules will result in 
the loss of future event opportunities. 
 

• No composite barrel bats. Only single walled aluminum bats are allowed. This is due to 
the large number of walking paths surrounding most diamonds. 

• No alcohol allowed on public property. 
• No smoking allowed on public property. 
• Any food that is being cooked must follow the permit process through the City of 

Haverhill Department of Health and Inspections. 
• Food prep stations must be set up in the areas on the map labeled “1” or “2”. Please 

note that area 1 is highly recommended as area 2 is along an emergency access road 
and can not block the road in case of emergency. 

• There are 2 parking lots. The main lot with entrance from Lincoln Avenue, and the rear 
lot along the Merrimack River which can be accessed via Nettleton Ave. Both these lots 
are paved, there is a third lot which is dirt and reserved for Haverhill Stadium Parking 
only; do not park there. 

• While there are barrels around the park, guests are encouraged to take as much trash as 
they can with them when they leave. 

• Staff in neon yellow Park Ambassador shirts will be present. If assistance is needed, 
please notify staff immediately.  
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